
Fanshaws Room Committee meeting
held in Fanshaws Room

        Thursday 13th April 2023

Meeting opened at 7.00pm

Present: Linda Ashley, Brenda Lambie, Tony Roberts, Jean Retallick, Alison Blakey

Apologies for absence: Robert Williams, Lawrence Price

Minutes of previous meeting and matters arising
No matters arising – minutes approved.

Coronation celebration
The marquee has been confirmed for Sunday 7th May. Alison will contact Rory at BK 
Marquees to confirm that the marquee will be erected on Friday 5th May.
It was agreed that the marquee would be erected close to the car park, opposite the village 
hall and facing the playground.
Tony confirmed that he will have two gazebos for catering which will be placed alongside 
the marquee.
Tony has organised the food for BBQ which will also cater for vegetarians. Brenda 
questioned whether we should provide homemade desserts.  It was decided that Tony will 
purchase trifle and fruit flans.
Packets of crisps will be also be supplied – Brenda/Linda to organise.
Brenda will purchase table decorations and bunting.
All other arrangements – band, bar etc – are in place.

Hall report
The child therapist that rents the hall on Thursday and Friday mornings would also like to 
rent for five hours on a Friday. 
The daily rate for hall rental will remain at £75 for 5 to a maximum of 8 hours.

AOB
Tony reported that the concrete pads for the two new benches on the village green are now
under construction. The Jubilee bench will be in the triangle. The Queen Elizabeth bench will
be placed by the poplar trees on the existing base and the bench dedicated to the memory 
of Jean Bingley will be replaced and relocated to the south side of the green in due course.

The next meeting will be on Thursday 8th June at 7pm

Meeting closed at 7.45pm


